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Happy New Year to all the readers of The
Perth Express!

I assumed the post of Ambassador to
Australia in late October. I am now
experiencing my first “hot” Aussie summer
New Year in Australia. Please allow me to
express my best wishes for the New Year.

Japan and Australia are close partners
sharing core values and strategic benefits.
In the economic area, our countries are
major trading partners. Japan is the second
largest trading partner of Australia with
the scale of trade still growing. Last year
marked the 50th anniversary since the
inauguration of the Australia-Japan Joint
Business Conference, which underlined
the importance of excellent economic
relations between our two countries.

Such essential economic relations should
be nurtured and further encouraged in
the future. The Government of Japan is
committed to concluding the negotiations of
an Economic Partnership Agreement / Free
Trade Agreement with Australia as well as
promoting regional economic agreements.

Additionally, Japan and Australia have
recently enhanced political and security
cooperation as well. Last September, the
Fourth Australia-Japan Joint Foreign and
Defence Ministerial Consultations (2+2)
were held in Sydney, resulting in a Joint
Statement declaring continued cooperation
for peace and stability. Our two countries,
as mutual allies of the United States will
emphasise bilateral and trilateral cooperation
with the US for safeguarding peace and
stability in the Asia-Pacific region.

We enjoy dynamic people-to-people
exchange through all walks of life. There are
over 100 sister-city agreements. This year
will promote tourism both ways between our
two countries under the “Australia-Japan
Tourism Exchange Year” initiated by the
Japan National Tourism Organization and
Tourism Australia. The promotion of two-
way tourism will boost not only our mutual
understanding but also the economies of
both regional Japan and Australia. I expect
the people-to-people exchanges between
us will become thrive even more through
initiatives such as these.

Last October, the Australian Government
released the White Paper on Australia in
the Asian Century and clarified directions
on how to better engage with Asian
countries, including Japan for the future.
The Government of Japan welcomes this and
would like to extend its support for Australia
as a nation of Asia. The Government of
Japan would also like to further strengthen
our bilateral cooperation in economic and
national security areas as well as to broaden
our endeavours to tackle common issues the
international community faces.

In closing, I sincerely hope 2013 will be
prosperous for the readers of The Perth
Express.
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